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Date:  July 12, 2017

To: Keith Lannom, Payette National Forest Supervisor

Subject:  Midas Gold Stibnite Mine Project

Concern:

The main concern that we have concerning the Midas Gold Stibnite Mine Project is the maintenance and traffic
control on Warm Lake Road during the mining process.  Since this road is a county road, we assume that the forest
service does not have the authority to regulate it.  We feel that numerous turnouts for slow moving vehicles and
trucks during this project need to be added for the safety of all vehicles and trucks.

Comments:

We believe that the forest service will set up the needed regulations for the maintenance and traffic control of the
roads, as well as, the environmental impact on the land within the Boise National Forest Cascade District (including
the Warm Lake area) during this project.  We also feel that the Boise National Forest Cascade District will provide
the protection needed for the safety concerns of the cabin owners and lodges in the Warm Lake Area during this
project.

We feel that this project will be of benefit to all of Valley County.

Rick and Bette Bruett -  

 

 C  Jake Strohmeyer, Cascade District Ranger

 

 

 




